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MEETINGS 

Regular monthly meeting: 
First Tuesday of the month 

7:30 PM—Jim Click Ford 

6244 E. 22d St. 

Tucson, AZ  85732 
 

Dues: 

$15/yr. family or $10/yr. Individu-
al 

 

Monthly Outing: 

Fourth Sunday of the month or  

As voted by the club membership 

 

Board of Directors Meetings: 

Monday after the outing 

Jim Click Ford 
 

2011 Officers 

 

President: 

Gary Roberts 

Glroberts_1@msn.com 
885-8627 

 

1st. Vice President: 

Leland Allison 

ltlnel@aol.com 
745-9890 

 

2nd Vice President: 

Rey Brown 

softtopcoupe@yahoo.com 
296-2079 

 

Treasurer: 

Rich Whalen 

rwhalen@u.arizona.edu 
203-1784 

 

Secretary: 

Linda Kent 

lkent2650@msn.com 
 

2011 Board of Directors: 

 

Past President, Nancy Frazer 

Ron Edwards 
Ray Feierstein 

Larry Morehead 
Chuck Thim 

Ernie Williams 



INTERNATIONAL MODEL A DAY, SEPTEMBER 11, 2011 

The Tucson Model A club had a fantastic outing to celebrate Interna-

tional Model A Day. We toured to Saguaro National Monument the 

day before the full moon. We devoured Lucky Wishbone chicken, 
beans, cole slaw, garlic toast, and soda and water as we waited for the 

sun to set and the moon to rise over the Rincon Mountains. What a 
sight that was – starting with a glow in the sky and watching the moon 

rise by the minute. 

During the evening Ron had everyone gather around, and we had a 
few words and a moment of silence to remember the events of 

9/11/01, together with our gratitude for living in this wonderful USA.  
We were also grateful for the marvelous weather. It rained the days 

preceding and following the outing, but marvelous weather that even-

ing! 
After dinner the group piled into 13 Model A’s and two Model T’s, 

and did the Saguaro loop road in the moonlight – the park having been 
closed to the rest of the public. That drive in the moonlight is so very 

different from driving the loop in daylight.  

We then journeyed a short way in the dark desert to Bruce & Maggie 
Edwards’ home for pot luck dessert. If you missed that part, you 

missed some yummy treats. 
Not sure about all of you, but one young lady, Kaylee Edwards’ en-

joyed the whole evening from start to finish, including her ride in 

Skippy, making an ant house on the ground, watching the moon, and 
eating yummy desserts. She even called our home, Tuesday, to tell us 

one more time how much she loved the outing. We hope you enjoyed 
it also.  

Ron & I love our Model A family and doing what it takes to provide 
an outing such as this. Ron had his doubts for a while as we waited for 

permission from the government to do the outing, but all is well that 

ends well. As Ron always says ―and a good time was had by all!‖ 
   Submitted by Bernice Edwards 







Nov. Refreshments will be provided by: 

 

Maggie & Bruce Edwards 

Laura & Gary Roberts  

 

 

Please notify Rey Brown if you would 

like to volunteer to provide refresh-

ments. 

WE NEED VOLUNTEERS 

 

We need volunteers for various tasks which are 

necessary for the successful operation of the 

club.  These tasks include such jobs as outing 

chairpersons, board members, and officers.  
Please consider volunteering your time and tal-

ents for the good of the club. 

RAISE YOUR 

HAND! 





October 2011 Overnight 

Outing 

Sedona, Arizona 
 

Thursday  -  Saturday 

 Oct. 27th—30th, 2011 

When:  Thurs, October 27th—Sun, Oct. 30th 

 

Meet:  Sunny Side Up Café, 15800 N. Oracle Road, 

Catalina, AZ. (see map provided here)  For those who 

wish to have breakfast prior to our departure, please 

allow enough time to make the meeting. 

 

Pre-Tour Meeting:  We will have a short meeting in 

the parking lot no later than 7:45 AM 

 

Depart:  Our tour will be on the road promptly at 8:00 

AM 

 

Contacts:   Chuck Thim  Cell:     444-9939 

     Home:  749-3790 

  Larry Morehead Cell:     820-1852 

     Home:  578-4294 



Map to Starting Point:   
Sunny Side Up Café 

15800 N. Oracle, Catalina AZ 

Driving Directions:  Drive north on Oracle Road from 

Tucson.  After passing Tangerine Road, you will go 

north another 4.3 miles north to Golder Ranch Road 

(stop light).  After the stop light, there will be a Valero 

gas station on the right if you want to top off your tank.  

The restaurant is a short drive north (.8 miles) of the 

light on the right side of the road. 

From Tucson, on Oracle Rd. 

North 

Golder Ranch Road 
(traffic light) 



The meeting was called to order at 7:30 by President Gary Roberts.  We didn’t 
have any guests this evening.  

Our thanks go to Betty Trimble and Chuck and Lynn Thim for our refreshments 
tonight.  All of the refreshment slots are filled for 2011. 

The Treasurer’s report was given and approved as presented. 

Name-badge fines were collected and will be given as a door prize at the Janu-
ary 2012 general meeting. 

Correspondence:  Modesto (CA) Area A’s Turlock CA Swapmeet – Jan. 28 & 
29, 2012 

The door prize (a socket set given by Scott and Cathy Parsons) was won by 
Chuck Thim. 

Old Business: 
 
International Model A Day Moonlight Drive:  We went to Saguaro National Mon-
ument East and had a great chicken dinner and enjoyed the sunset and watch-
ing the moon rise.  Unfortunately, the moon went behind the clouds for the tour.  
We took our desserts to Bruce and Maggie Edwards afterwards.  A big thanks to 
Ron and Bernice Edwards for planning the outing and for Bruce and Maggie for 
having us for dessert.  Everyone had a wonderful time. 
 
Holiday Banquet will be at TVGR on December 11.  The club voted to make the 
cost $10 per person.  More info will follow in the coming months. 

Car Shows:  

Ray reported on the Forum car show.  Eighteen cars were displayed and 
breakfast was served.  Thanks to all who attended. 

Future Car Shows:  Contact Ray Feierstein if you can participate.  (531-
9724) 
Harley Davidson Dealer:  Saturday October 8,  3:00 – 5:00 – Voluntary 

show but they will be giving out lots of awards. 
The Cascades:  October 22, 10:00 – 2:00 Need 15 cars.  Lunch will be 

provided. 
Tanque Verde Baptist Church Sunday, November  12, 12:00 – 3:00 – 

Lunch will be served 
Stuff the Hummer Toy Drive at Sullivan’s - December 10, 9:30 - 12 PM 

- free lunch 
 

 

Minutes 

Tucson Model A Club General Meeting—Oct. 4, 2011  



Jim Boaz announced a Shriner’s Charity Car Show & Toys for Tots on Satur-
day, December 3, 2011.  Entry fee is $25 but all of it goes for children’s caus-
es.  Contact Jim for more information. 
 
New Business: 
 
October Overnighter:  We will leave on Thursday Oct 27 from Catalina at 8:00 
and return on Sunday Oct. 30.  We will stay in Oakcreek at the Kokopelli Inn.  
Victoria and Mike Clark have planned several outings and invited some local 
Model A’ers to join in the fun.  The club voted to provide $25 per car to those 
going.  They also voted to provide reimbursement for the cost of the guided 
tour ($30).  Contact Chuck Thim if you are planning to go.   
 
November Outing:  Betty Trimble is the chair person for a Hayride and Mexi-
can Dinner on Sunday, Nov. 27 at the Rocking K Ranch.  The wagon leaves at 
3:00 and dinner will follow at around 4:15.  The club voted to make the cost is 
$10 for club members and $20 for non-members.  Betty needs the money 
before Nov.  21.  There is a limit on the wagon of 30 people so be there early if 
you want to get on the wagon for a 45 minute ride.   
 
Banquet Favors:  Margaret Horton will host the making of the banquet favors 
on December.  The club voted to fund the cost of the materials for the favors 
up to $100.  They will make 100 favors. 

Other: 
 
Gary mentioned that he would like to encourage additional participation of our 
membership such as outing chairpersons or officers.  We have quite a large 
membership and it would great to have others involved.   
 
Chasing Rainbows Gala at the Fox Theater.  “Chasing Rainbows” was the first 
movie shown at this theater back in the 1930’s.  It is a fundraiser on November 
4 at 6:00 pm.  A 1930 Model A Ford donated by Jim Click will be raffled off.  
Tickets are $125 and VIP tickets are $250.  Each ticket will include one raffle 
ticket, cocktails and buffet.  Betty Trimble has the flyer with all of the infor-
mation. 

Proposed change to the by-laws:  It is proposed to eliminate having the news-
letter editor as an official member of the board.  It is the only position that isn’t 
elected.  The editor would not be required to attend every board meeting but 
could do at their discretion.  The editor could also run for the board to be a 
voting member.  The proposal has been advertised 30 days.  A vote was tak-
en and the motion carried. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Linda Kent 



Saturday, Oct. 22:  Car show at The Cascades 

 

Thurs - Sunday, Oct. 27-30:  October overnight 

outing, Larry Morehead and Chuck Thim. 

 
Sunday, Nov. 6:  Carshow, Tanque Verde Baptist 

Church, Ray Feierstein 

 

Saturday, Dec. 3:  Holiday Favor Making Party, 

2 PM, Margaret Horton’s house 
 

Saturday, Dec. 3:  Sabbar Charity Car Show, Jim 

Boaz 

 

Sunday, Dec. 11:  Holiday Banquet, Tanque 
Verde Guest Ranch, Bruce Edwards 

Christmas Favor Making 
We will meet at Margaret Horton’s house  at 2:00 
on Dec 3. Our project is easy this year and won't 
take long. After work we will have food and fellow-
ship. Anyone wanting directions or any more in-

formation call Margaret at 299-0618. 





FRITZ ENTERPRISE 

 

Water Softners • R/Os 

Filters • Sales •  Service 

 

Fritz Mietzner    3421 W. Peterson Pl. 

744-7584            Tucson, AZ  85741 

 

Complimentary Ads: 

 

Larry Smith 

 

Si and Millie Burgheimer 

 

Delena Conn and Corky 

Rose 

 

Margaret Horton 

 

Virginia Doty 

 

Bill and Liz McCoy 

 

 

Thank you for your sup-

port! 

Please note complimentary ads are contributions to  

the club:  cost $10 annually 

 



Michael Smith 

Cell:  370-5234 
2660 E. 10th St. 
Tucson, AZ  85716 




